
             Mount Pleasant Primary School 

   NEWSLETTER 
 

Newsletter Number 5                                                                                                         29th February 2024 

 

Dear Families and Friends,  

Thank you to our wonderful families, students, teachers and education support for bringing all the positive vibes to 

our Open Classrooms. This was a wonderful celebration to begin the year at MPPS with so many 

families/carers/guardians in attendance.  

The winner of our Guess Who? Competition is Zoey Scicluna with 15 out of 18 guesses correct! Well done Zoey! 

You have won a family pass to Xtreme Bounce, please collect your prize from the Admin Office.   

School Council: 

This year we held a School Council election ballot. It was energising to have so much interest in our wonderful 

school community.  

Congratulations to; Sam Kargaran, Tamara Maguire and Sarah Warner who will join School Council for the 2024 – 

2026 term.  

I want to express my gratitude on behalf of MPPS to all of the nominees for their interest and participation in the 

recent school council elections. During the year we will have a range of community activities that we welcome 

families to contribute to. These will be announced in the newsletter closer to the dates.  

Contacting Teachers: 

From time to time, you may need to contact your child/ren’s teacher. The classroom teacher is the first point of 

contact (before the principal and admin office). We warmly welcome you to make contact with your child’s teacher 

via email or calling to leave a message. You are also welcome to book in a parent teacher interview (in person or 

over the phone) to discuss any concerns you may have.  

Students Leaving the Classroom: 

Please remind your child/ren that leaving the classroom is not permitted at Mount Pleasant Primary School. 

Students need teacher permission to leave the classroom. This is to ensure the safety of all students and part of our 

Duty of Care. Just as children are not able to walk out of their front door at home without permission, the same 

applies at school.  The teacher is responsible for student safety. When a child leaves the classroom without 

permission this jeopardises the operations of our school. The school may call the parent/care giver/guardian to pick 

the student up from school. Staying in the classroom is an important instruction for children to be able follow and 

allows the school to sign off on a student being able to attend camps/excursions. 

  

Upcoming Dates 
  
Foundation Students – Full time       Monday 4th March  
Labour Day Public Holiday (No School)      Monday 11th March 
Whole School Athletics Carnival       Friday 15th March 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                         
                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

 

 

News from the Principal 

 

Please note change of phone number for absences 

SMS - 0409 323 652 



I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

              

Staff Right to Feel Safe: 

We would like to alert all of our school community about the Department of Education’s “right to feel safe at work” 

initiative. We continue to work on effective, positive and constructive communication with families. All of our staff 

have a right to feel safe at work. Parents, carers, advocates and adult members of the school community must 

engage respectfully with school staff. Unacceptable behaviour will be addressed promptly. This may include calling 

the police if required or issuing a School Community Safety Order. These behaviours are not permitted in-person, 

over the phone, by email, text message or on social media: Rudeness, Insults or offensive communication, 

Malicious or defamatory communications, Aggression, including raising your voice at a staff member, Harassment, 

Intimidation (passive or overt), Discriminatory or derogatory comments, Threatening gestures, Threats, Violence. 

These behaviours are never okay and can make staff and students feel unsafe in their workplace.  

More information on this DE policy is available here: 

https://www.vic.gov.au/respectful-behaviours-within-school-community-policy  

Scooters/Bikes: 

It’s exciting to see children riding bikes and scooters to school and even better that they are wearing their helmets. 

A gentle reminder that children are not to ride scooters/bikes in the school grounds. 

School Uniform and Hats: 

It has been pleasing to see so many of our students returning to school in full school uniform and with their hats! 

Term 1 is a hat term is all schools in Victoria. It is compulsory that all children bring/wear a hat to school. A good 

check in the morning is – “got my shoes, got my hat”. 

Child Safety: 

Child safety and wellbeing at Mount Pleasant Primary School: information for families and the school community 

The Victorian Government has announced new Child Safe Standards to further strengthen child safety across 

organisations, including schools. The new standards recognise the critical importance of families and the broader 

school community in maintaining and promoting child safety and wellbeing.  Mount Pleasant Primary School has 

reviewed and updated our child safety policies and procedures to ensure they meet the requirements of the new 

standards. These are available to view on our school website: https://mtpleasps.vic.edu.au/child-safe/  

We are committed to continuous improvement in our approach to child safety and wellbeing and welcome feedback 

from families and members of our school community on ways we can further strengthen our child safety policies, 

procedures and practices.  

If you have any suggestions, comments or questions, please contact the school via email 

mount.pleasant.ps@education.vic.gov.au  

Policies Update: 

The following policies were updated at School Council on 27th February 2024. 

Cash Handling Policy, EFT policy, Internet Banking Policy, Petty Cash Policy – all available here: 

https://mtpleasps.vic.edu.au/policies-documents/  

As valuable partners at Mount Pleasant Primary School we welcome and encourage your feedback. If you have any 

suggestions, comments or questions, please contact the school via email mount.pleasant.ps@education.vic.gov.au  

Sincerely,  
 
Kate Robinson                                                            Anna Johnson 
Co-Principal                                   Acting Co-Principal 
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Foundation News 
During Term 1, our little learners in Foundation have 

been busy working on understanding numbers from 0 

to 5. They've been practicing counting both forwards 

and backwards, recognising each number's written 

form, and putting them in the right order. Students 

have also been learning to represent collections of 5 

using their fingers, 5s frames and hands on 

manipulatives.  



  



STUDENT ABSENCE – PROCEDURE 

To reduce absences, parents are asked to advise the 

school of impending student absences (between 8.30am 

and 9.00am) by: 

- Telephone – 5332 3646 

- SMS - 0409 323 652 (Please note change of phone 

number) 

- Email – mount.pleasant.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Don’t forget to bring your school hat, 

Term 1 its “no hat, no play”. 

You can purchase a hat from the 

front office for $6.  

  

 

 

 Please help our school win the war against 
head lice by checking your child’s hair 
over the holidays. Checking hair on a 
regularly basis helps us keep this issue 
under control. Thank you for your support. 
 

Parent Portal – Sentral 

We are currently trying to get all 

families registered to be on the 

Sentral Parent Portal, as we will be 

utilizing this app this year for many 

things. For those of you who are 

already registered, we thank you. If 

you need to register, you can find the 

instructions in the newsletter. This 

can be used for sending through 

student absences, etc. 

Just a reminder to return your Personal Information Forms, Code of 

Conduct and Permission Forms for 2024 as soon as possible. If you 

require another copy to be sent home, please call the office to organise 

another copy. 



Supporting Our Community 

 

 

  

 

 

 





  



 



  



 

 

  



 
  



 

Lunch Orders – Thursdays only 

New Price List 2024 

 

Off the Grill  Cold Food  

Chicken Parma Roll $6.00 BLT Roll $6.00 

Chicken Schnitzel Burger $6.00 Cheese Roll $6.00 

Vegetarian Burger $6.00 Chicken & Salad Roll $6.00 

  Ham & Salad Roll $6.00 

Hot Food  Salad Roll $6.00 

Chicken Nuggets(3) $2.50 BLT Sandwich $6.00 

Chicken Nuggets(6) $4.50 Cheese Sandwich $6.00 

Dim Sim $1.50 Chicken & Salad Sandwich $6.00 

Pie $4.50 Ham & Salad Sandwich $6.00 

Party Pie $1.50 Salad Sandwich $6.00 

Party Sausage Roll $1.50 BLT Wrap $6.00 

Veggie Pastie $4.50 Cheese Wrap $6.00 

  Chicken & Salad Wrap $6.00 

Drinks  Ham & Salad Wrap $6.00 

Orange Juice $2.50 Salad Wrap $6.00 

Apple & Blackcurrant Juice $2.50   

Strawberry Milk $3.00 Snacks  

Chocolate Milk $3.00 Fruit Salad $3.50 

  Yoghurt & Muesli $3.50 

 



 

Mt Pleasant Primary School Song 

Five days a week, 40 weeks a year 

My friends and I we all hang out here 

This is our school, where we’re learning how 

To respect each other and ourselves as well, now 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

When we walk up the hill, sometimes we get tired 

But we bounce right back, because we’re inspired 

By our school values, we’re building resilience 

And skills we can use to share all our brilliance, yes 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

We’re part of a community 

So we show responsibility 

Being kind and helping out 

Taking care of each other is what it’s all about, yes 

We break for fruit snack 

We’re on the right track 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

 

 

 


